May 1949 Journal

Canadian City has Version of the Taft-Hartley Law

 L. U. 230, Victoria, B. C., CAN- Although we have not appeared in print for sometime, it cannot be said that we have been asleep at the switch. The involved processes of negotiations required by our B. C. edition of the Taft-Hartley Act make it impossible to negotiate agreements with the speed of former days. The difficulty of finding an employer who is hidden behind one of the 76 sections of our Industrial Conciliation and Arbitration Act has to be experienced to be believed. 


We have fairly successful, however, in our two public utility, two shipyards and three city light agreements, and the 25¢ per hour raise obtained for the wiremen, while expensive, was worth the cost. Once the Canadian Collieries powerhouse agreement is signed, it will be time to start the round of negotiations all over again, in the never-ending effort to retrieve part of the losses caused by increased living costs during the past 12 months. 



The refusal of the American trade unionist to face up to the problem of “booms and busts,” of wages that never meet the cost of living, and of jobs that peter out, leaving the workman stranded, has always been a source of wonder to the writer.


In spite of all protestations to the contrary, labor power is still a commodity, the price of which fluctuates according to the condition of the labor market. Other perishable commodities are carefully stored to await a rise in prices, labor power has to shift for itself when the labor market fails.


December saw an interesting conference of A. F. of L. unions in this province to discuss amendments to present labor legislation. Chief target for criticism was our I. C. and A. act, “Labor’s Bill of Rights,” so called by its champions.


The conference wanted to amend everything in the act, except the title, and were insistent that this be done at the present session of the legislature. The session will end March 24, but no action has been taken on the act, in spite of representations to the government made by three separate central labor bodies. 

Promises of political reprisals were made by some of the delegates if the government failed to heed labor’s requests. We shall have a general election shortly, the results of which will indicate whether the unions remembered their promises of political action or were dazzled by a $90,000,000 budget for social services and public works.


Later in the year all Canada will be in the throes of a general election. The C. C. L. unions have declared a national policy of political action, but so far A. F. of L. Trades and Labor Congress bodies in Canada have remained silent. Is it too much to ask that the I. B. E. W. in Canada recognize the fact that federal and provincial governments are busy producing legislation that is slowly stifling the trade union movement of this country, and that now, not after the federal election is the time for us to do something about it?
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